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CRESWELL PARISH COUNCIL


ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

6th September 2021 at 7pm to 7.30pm
To:  

All Parish Councillors, local residents and press; are invited to the 
Annual Parish Meeting to be held at Tillington Manor Primary School, Young Avenue, Holmcroft ST16 1PW

Minutes
	1
	Apologies – Cllr R Sutherland, Cllr J Pert 

	2
	To receive the Chairman’s Annual Report

Creswell Parish Council Chairs Annual Statement 2020/21 (On behalf of Creswell Parish Council) 

Residents of Creswell, fellow councillors, ladies and gentlemen and our special guests....

I am delighted on behalf of the Creswell parish council to present the Chairs Annual statement for 2020/21 (up to period August 2021)

This year has been extraordinary in so many ways and I would like to take a minute of silence for us all to pause and reflect on our sad losses and for the extraordinary effort of the whole community in tackling COVID 19 and associated issues. Pause for a minute 

Regarding the business of the Creswell Parish Council, it has also been a busy year. We have had to introduce and adapt to virtual online meetings, which we successfully managed to do, engaging with more of our residents at a time of need.

Thanks to the efforts of our outstanding Clerk and fellow councillors, we have managed to remain in budget and have spent our budget wisely and with careful consideration. Our processes have received independent external scrutiny from our auditors with a high level of assurance received.

During this year, we have transitioned from that of a temporary council (and our thanks to all involved particularly to Cllr R Sutherland for his outstanding support and dedication to the cause) to a fully established parish council. We are all new, and we are still learning, but I truly believe we have councillors and a clerk who are honoured to represent our community and act within the boundaries and governance of a Parish Council.

In other successes, the Parish Council have ensured planning applications have been reviewed and managed in line with policy, received and acted upon concerns raised by our residents’ signposting and escalating issues where required. We have worked alongside community groups to tackle issues such as speeding, and I personally had the pleasure alongside councillor Neil to judge the annual scarecrow competition (and what amazing entries there were)

As we progress further in 2021/22, we as a community will continue to face extreme pressures in this extraordinary time. Alongside an increasing community (with lots more housing continuing to be built) we will face new health challenges because of COVID and delays in other treatments, new businesses in our area and challenges driven from National policy and pressures. 

It is a privilege and honour to be the Chair of Creswell Parish Council and to work alongside my fellow parish councillors and clerk. We will continue to try and represent our community, making decisions for the good of the wider population and endeavouring to be open honest and transparent in our decisions. 

Thank you to our community for your support and I hope this report provides assurance and a summary of the activity of the parish council in this period.

	3
	To receive reports from County/District Councillors (if available) - No available

	4
	To consider proposals of which written notice has been sent to the Clerk by any elector before the meeting - A resident advised they had recent dealings with the County Council that has resulted in the dissipation of the flood waters from the Redhill Business Park and the clearance of the boardwalk behind the Little Gorse wood, thus restoring the perimeter walk. It was draining system blocked with rubble believed to be from the development alongside, John Flynn visited site to inspect, money has been spent by a member of the public to rectify this and the Boardwalk is much better now.


	5
	Public Forum

Opportunity for members of the public to raise issues with the Parish Council. 
Concern has been raised with regards to the cycle that runs alongside Iron Mountain. Hedges are overgrown and residents are unable to use it. Clerk to raise with the appropriate authority to cut them back.
Red tent reported erected by the balancing lake. Clerk to raise with local PCSO.




Nikola Evans - Clerk
clerk@doxeyparishcouncil.gov.uk
